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Dear Friends in Christ,

Beginning in late November, we will be live streaming our 11 am Sunday Mass on the church’s Facebook
page and placing a recording of the same on our YouTube channel. For several years we have received
requests to provide this sort of service, and technological development has now made it possible to do this
with relative ease. We do, however, need to train several volunteers from the parish to operate the equipment
which sends the streaming signal to Facebook, and if you are willing to volunteer for this purpose, please
send me a note at pastor@stmarysgvl.org. In a few days I will be in touch with those who offer their time to
arrange a training session.

To make the streaming possible, we have installed four cameras at strategic locations in the church, but
they are all trained on the sanctuary. This means that if you are present at Mass while we are streaming the
liturgy, you should not be visible on camera except perhaps for the first few pews and even then only from
the rear. In other words, no one need worry about their appearance, except of course for the usual preference
for Sunday best!

Finally, please take note of these coming events on our calendar:

This week the sacred liturgy includes four important observances: Monday is the memorial of St Teresa
of Avila, the Spanish Carmelite mystic and reformer who died in 1582. Wednesday is the memorial of
St Ignatius of Antioch, Bishop and Martyr, who died at Rome in 107 and whose letters written on the road to
his death provide a clear glimpse of life in the early Church. Thursday is the feast of St Luke, author of the
Gospel which bears his name and of the Acts of the Apostles. And Friday is the memorial of Saints John de
Brébeuf, Isaac Jogues, and their Companions, eight French missionaries to the Huron and Iroquois Tribes
who died between 1642 and 1649 and are collectively known as the North American Martyrs.

Next week is the annual Retreat for Priests of our diocese, and most of the priests in Greenville will be at
Kanuga Conference Center outside of Hendersonville. For this reason, we will have a modified liturgical
schedule on October 23rd, 24th, and 25th, so please check the parish calendar.

Thursday 1 November is the Solemnity of All Saints, a holy day of obligation, and we will have Mass at
7 am, 12 noon, and 7 pm. Friday 2 November is the Commemoration of All Souls, and we will have Mass
in English at 7 am and in Spanish at 7 pm.

In your stewardship packet, you’ll find an envelope for All Souls, and if you would like your beloved
dead remembered at the altar during the month of November, please write their names on the back of that

envelope and drop it in any collection in October.

Father Newman




Information about Child Protection and Sexual Abuse Allegations
within the Diocese of Charleston

What does the Diocese of Charleston do to protect children at its schools and parishes?

The Diocese of Charleston has had a policy on how to address allegations of sexual misconduct
against children by Church personnel since 1994. It was updated in 2003, after the United States
Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) issued its original Charter for the Protection of
Children and Young People* (Charter) and its Essential Norms for Diocesan/Eparchial Policies
Dealing with Allegations of Sexual Abuse of Minors by Priests or Deacons** (Norms). The
Diocese’s policy was revised again in 2012 and is currently being reviewed and updated.

As part of the Diocese’s policy, every employee and every volunteer who has regular access to
children must undergo a background screen and attend a child abuse prevention education
program. This includes, but is not limited to: all religious personnel, sport coaches, Scout
leaders, substitute teachers, car pool drivers, etc. Additionally, employees and volunteers must
sign a code of conduct governing their interaction with minors.

Catholic school teachers and staff are also required to attend boundary training. Maintaining
boundaries is a key to preventing abuse. Boundary training is provided to enhance our
understanding of how to manage appropriate boundaries in the day-to-day activities of parish and
school life. It also reinforces the importance of reporting boundary violations when they are
observed, so that abuse can be stopped before it has the opportunity to occur. Moreover,
children and youth are educated, in age appropriate ways, to identify situations that could lead to
abuse. They are also provided with information on how to report anything that makes them feel
uncomfortable.

Each year, the USCCB engages an outside agency to audit every diocese for compliance with the
Charter and Norms. The Diocese of Charleston has passed that audit for the past 17 years; it has
never failed the audit.

What does the Diocese do when it receives an allegation of sexual misconduct against a
minor?

When the Diocese receives an allegation, we find out if it has been reported to the appropriate
authorities. If not, we direct the claimant to make the report immediately and we make a report
to law enforcement. If an allegation or suspicion of abuse triggers an obligation to report to the
Department of Social Services or law enforcement under the mandatory reporting statute, then it
is immediately reported to the authorities. Concurrently, we offer counseling assistance
immediately, via our Victim Assistance Coordinator, Louisa Storen, a licensed independent
social worker and licensed marriage and family therapist, to provide help to the victim through
the process.

When a priest, deacon, religious or layperson is accused of sexual misconduct against a minor,
he/she is immediately placed on temporary administrative leave. If the accused is a priest, he
cannot function as a priest, wear clerical attire or participate in parish activities during this time.
An investigation commences by law enforcement authorities, and to the extent it can be done
without violating the prohibition against interfering with a law enforcement investigation, an



independent investigator is engaged by the Diocese. After the investigation is completed, the
case goes before the Sexual Abuse Advisory Board (SAAB). The Diocese’s SAAB is comprised
of nine lay people (at least one has expertise in the treatment of sexual abuse victims and one is
the chairperson) plus one priest. The board makes a recommendation to the Bishop as to the
credibility of the allegation. If the allegation is deemed not credible, the priest, deacon, religious
or layperson can return to his/her ministry or job. If the allegation is deemed credible, the
Bishop will move to permanently remove him/her from his/her position and apply any additional
sanctions he deems appropriate. Civil authorities are responsible for any criminal penalties.

What have been the financial settlements of the Diocese related to sexual abuse claims
involving minors?

The Diocese of Charleston has settled various claims since 1994. Additionally, in January 2007,
it entered into a $12 million Class Action Settlement Agreement (CAS). The CAS was an
avenue for survivors to come forward, make a claim, and receive financial compensation and
professional counseling without having to undergo the ordeal of proving their cases in court. In
other words, the Diocese waived its legal defenses exclusively with respect to all claims asserted
in the CAS, including, but not limited to, the statute of limitations and charitable immunity.
During the CAS process, the independent arbitrator accepted nearly every claim made in the
CAS, and those victims and family members were compensated from the Class Action fund.

Where does the money come from that is used to pay sexual abuse claims?

The Diocese has two sources from which it pays sexual abuse claims: insurance and investment
income. No money from the Bishop’s Annual Appeal has been used to pay sex abuse claims.
Moreover, no money from the upcoming Bicentennial Capital Campaign or the recent sale of
119 Broad Street will be used to pay such claims. Per the Charter, no diocese is permitted to
enter into a confidentiality agreement, unless requested by the survivor.

Has the Diocese conducted a review of all its priest personnel files?
As part of the CAS, a detailed review of Diocesan priest personnel and other relevant files was
undertaken. The results of that review were shared with law enforcement officials.

What screening is done for a man who wants to enter the seminary?

When a man wishes to become a priest, he goes through a detailed application process in which
he undergoes a thorough psychological health assessment, physical evaluation, and a background
screening. In addition, he must submit written recommendations from family, friends and
mentors who have known him for a significant amount of time. Moreover, he must be
interviewed by the Vicar for Vocations and the Bishop, and then must appear before the
Diocesan Vocational Review Board for its interview process. If accepted by the Board, then its
members recommend him to the Bishop. If the Bishop accepts the recommendation of the
Board, the candidate then applies to the seminary chosen by the Bishop and Vicar for Vocations.
The seminary has an application process to be followed before a candidate is accepted into that
seminary. During his priestly formation, the seminarian undergoes regular spiritual direction,
meets with advisors, and submits to regular academic and social interaction evaluations.



What is the protocol when a priest is transferred or moved to another diocese?

When a new priest wishes to enter the Diocese of Charleston, whether from inside or outside the
United States, the bishop in the outgoing diocese must send a testimonial letter to Bishop Robert
E. Guglielmone stating there are no allegations of sexual misconduct with a minor against him.
The priest must then undergo a background screening. After reviewing and evaluating the
information gathered, the Bishop determines whether to accept the priest into the Diocese.

If a priest with a record of sexual abuse relocates to another diocese for residence only (outside
of an assignment), the bishop in the outgoing diocese must inform the bishop in the receiving
diocese of the nature of the abuse and his restrictions.

According to the Norms, no priest or deacon who has committed an act of sexual abuse of a
minor may be transferred for a ministerial assignment in another diocese.

What is the Diocese’s association with Father Robert Spangenberg who has been identified in
the Pennsylvania Grand Jury report?

Father Spangenberg served at St. Patrick Catholic Church in Charleston from 1990 — 1992. He
was a member of the Congregation of the Holy Spirit (Spiritans), not a priest ordained in the
Diocese of Charleston. Diocesan officials reviewed both Diocesan and parish files and records
and did not find any documentation of allegations of sexual misconduct. Moreover, no one has
come forward accusing Father Spangenberg of sexual abuse in the Diocese of Charleston since
the release of the grand jury report.

Lawsuits have recently been filed against the Diocese of Charleston. Does this mean sexual
abuse of minors is still occurring within the Diocese?

The two lawsuits recently filed in Charleston County include allegations that date back more
than 50 years ago. One lawsuit claims two teachers at the former Sacred Heart Catholic School
abused a student in the late 1960s/early 1970s. The Diocese never received information
indicating that either teacher engaged in any sort of inappropriate conduct with a minor. Both
teachers are deceased. The other lawsuit claims that Frederick Hopwood, a former Diocesan
priest, abused a teenage male in the mid-1950s. Hopwood was removed from active ministry in
December 1993. Hopwood died in April 2017. A third lawsuit, filed in federal court in late July,
claims that Raymond DuMouchel, a former Diocesan priest, abused a teenage boy approximately
30 years ago. DuMouchel died in September 2006.

What has the Diocese done in response to the recent developments in the Catholic Church?
Diocesan officials are currently reviewing and updating the Diocesan policies and practices
related to sexual abuse allegations. Additionally, on August 31, 2018, Bishop Guglielmone sent
a letter to the Papal Nuncio, Archbishop Christophe Pierre. In it, he shared his anger over and
asked for an investigation into the rise in power of Archbishop Theodore McCarrick despite “the
reported knowledge of his prior sexual misconduct and monetary settlements during his earlier
diocesan assignments.” He also asked Archbishop Pierre to encourage Pope Francis to comment
on statements made by Archbishop Carlo Maria Vigano. Bishop Guglielmone wrote, “This is in
everyone’s best interest; lack of knowledge and uncertainty contribute to the confusion so much
a part of our people’s lives today.”



Bishop Guglielmone is planning to hold town hall meetings in every deanery in the upcoming
months. Additionally, he will review facts as they unfold in the future and will determine what
additional action and responses may be warranted.

*According to the USCCB website, the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People is a
comprehensive set of procedures originally established by the USCCB in June 2002 for addressing
allegations of sexual abuse of minors by Catholic clergy. The Charter also includes guidelines for
reconciliation, healing, accountability, and prevention of future acts of abuse. It was revised in 2005,
2011, and 2018.

The Charter directs action in all the following matters:
e C(Creating a safe environment for children and young people;
e Healing and reconciliation of victims and survivors;
Making prompt and effective response to allegations;
Cooperating with civil authorities;
Disciplining offenders;
Providing for means of accountability for the future to ensure the problem continues to be
effectively dealt with through the Secretariat of Child and Youth Protection and the National
Review Board.

**According to the USCCB website, the Essential Norms are "particular" canon law for the bishops in the
United States. Particular canon law is canon law which applies only to a certain group. In the case of the
Essential Norms, this "particular law" applies to the Catholic bishops in the United States. The Essential
Norms make some of the elements of the Charter the law of the Church in the United States. Non-
compliance with the Essential Norms is subject to canonical penalty.



Calendar of Events

Mass Schedule & Intentions

Sunday, 14 October 2018

730 am ¥ Adam K. Lorenzen
9.00 am ¥ Carl Roman

11.00 am Pro populo
1.00 pm Spanish Mass

Monday, 15 October 2018

7.00 am Fr Jay Scott Newman

Tuesday, 16 October 2018

7.00 am Bart Canfield
12.00 noon ¥ Joseph & Marie Crilly

Wednesday, 17 October 2018

7.00 am ¥ Paul Michael Roman
12.00 noon *¥* Alexis Quartararo

Thursday, 18 October 2018
7.00 am ¥ Dixie Adams
12.00 noon ** Frank Perrone

Friday, 19 October 2018

7.00am ¥ Bertha Oliva Zuluaga

Saturday, 20 October 2018

5.00 pm Marie Rose Nielsen

Meetings & Events *
Sunday, 14 October 2018

9.00 am 3 & 4 Year Olds (K4 classroom of
Sacred Heart Hall)

Nursery: During 9.00 am Mass

Coffee & doughnuts: After 9.00 am Mass (P)
9.00 am Scripture Study

6.00 pm High School Youth Group (M)

Monday, 15 October 2018

6.30 pm Altar Server Training (church)
6.30 pm Cub Scouts
7.00 pm Boy Scouts (M)

Tuesday, 16 October 2018

8.30 am Program of Catholic Studies

Wednesday, 17 October 2018

5.00-6.00 pm Holy Hour &
Confessions (church)
Religious Education

Program of Catholic Studies

6.30-7.30 pm
6.30 pm

Thursday, 18 October 2018

Friday, 19 October 2018

6.15 am
6.30-8.00 am
10.00 am
3.30-5.00 pm

Morning Prayer (church)
Pillars of Christ
Scripture Study Class
Youth Choir Practice

Saturday, 20 October 2018
8.00-9.00 am Rosary - Grove Rd

abortion clinic
3.30-4.30 pm Confessions (church)

G - Gallivan Hall M - McGrady Hall
P - Pazdan Hall Dining Room

* All events in Sacred Heart Hall
unless a location is listed.

Financial Report

Weekend of 6/7 October
Needed 34,500
Received 31,770
Shortage 2,730
Poor Box 488

Offertory Year to Date

Needed 517,500
Received 505,333
Shortage 12,167

Electronic Giving: If you want
to have direct management of

your Electronic Fund Transfer
online, you can now do so
through the “Manage Your EFT”
link on the homepage of our
website. For more information or
if you have any questions please
contact Jennifer Anderson at
jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org.

/ N\
[i Facebook

‘Like’ us on Facebook at
St Mary’s Catholic Church
Greenville SC.

\ /

Visit us on the web at
www.stmarysgvl.org
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Change to Liturgical Schedule
due to Priest’s Retreat

All of the diocesan priests will be at their
Annual Priests’ Retreat from 22-25 October.

The noon Masses will not be celebrated this
week. The Holy Hour and Confessions are
canceled for Wednesday 24 October.

Prayer Requests

Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for
all those who are shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home,
especially Paulina Cruz, Brett Gervais, Judy Byrum,
Michael Pinto, Joseph & Sandy Srp, Marie-Therese
Isidore, Carlton Carpenter, Jim Barber, John Hever,
Alfred Smith, Mauren Lukovic, Christine Tancrell,
Dcn. John & Irene Karandisevsky, Lenore Cole, Celsea
Patry, John Tyler, Hunter Conant, Carly Burkhardt,
Alma Furman, Anne Alexander, Ruth O’Rourke, Rafael
Marquez, Lori Wylie, Kenneth & Nancy Tessier, Kevin
N. Brown, Arthur & Patricia O’Leary, Robert Brown and
Ann Pinto.

St Mary’s Senior Fellowship

Please join us on Saturday
13 October at 12.00 noon in
Sacred HeartHall. Bring your
favorite dish or dessert to
share. Contact Alice Ramos
at 864.430.7276 or Dee Goughneour at 864.297.8428 for
more information. Hope to see you there!

Birthright Baby Bottles

Birthright of Greenville, a local pregnancy center
= offering loving alternatives to abortion, will be

| handing out baby bottles after each Mass on the
- | weekend of 20/210ctober. We ask that you place
‘ donations in the bottle and bring it back to church
the weekend of 27/28 October.

Join us in Pazdan Hall after the
9.00 am Mass for doughnuts

14 & 28 October

PARISH NEWS

Collection for 13/14 October
Support of the Parish & Bishop’s Appeal

St Mary s is sustained by
the generosity of our parishioners.
Thank you for your generosity and support.

All Souls’ Day, 2 November

Friday 2 November is the Commemoration of All the
Faithful Departed or All Souls’ Day. On that day we pray
for the souls of the just who are being prepared for the
glorious vision of God, and in your stewardship envelopes
you’ll find an envelope for All Souls’ Day with lines on
one side for writing the names of your beloved dead whom
you would like remembered at the altar during November.
Please complete that envelope and drop it in any collection
during October.

Congratulations to

James Christopher Tubervill and Jacqueline Christina
Scovel who were married last week.

New Altar Server Training

A training session for all boys and young men who
are interested in becoming altar servers at St Mary’s
" is scheduled inside the church
for Monday evening, 15 October,
from 6.30-7.30 pm. A secondary
date of Tuesday 23 October from
6.30-7.30 pm is set for those
who cannot make it on the 15th.
Serving is open to all boys and
young men between the age of 10 and college age. For
more information, please see the St Mary’s website
at: stmarysgvl.org/ourparish/parish-organizations or
contact Deacon Nestor Acosta at 864.679.4118.



https://stmarysgvl.org/our-parish/parish-organizations/

Mass Intentions

If you would like to schedule a Mass intention, contact
Vickie Acosta in the parish office at 864.271.8422 or
vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org.

Baptism Class

Prior to having a child baptized
at Saint Mary’s, you must have
been registered in the parish for
at least six months, attending
Sunday Mass each week, using
the stewardship envelopes, and participating in the
life of the parish. Baptisms take place on Saturdays
at 6.15 pm after the 5.00 pm Mass. Attending a
Baptism Preparation Class is required and may be
attended prior to the birth of your child. The next
class is scheduled for Monday 29 October at 6.30 pm
in Sacred Heart Hall. Pre-registration in the church
office is required. For questions, contact T.J. Nielsen
at 864.679.4114 or timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org.

RrL1GIOUS EDUCATION

Sunday Mornings for 3 & 4 Year Olds

Class meets Sunday at 9.00 am in the
K-4 classroom of Sacred Heart Hall

Religious Education Grades 1-8
Classes meet on Wednesday 6.30-7.30 pm

Touching Safety Program Make-up Session is
this Wednesday, 17 October from 6.00-6.30 pm

First Communion Families

On Wednesday, 24 October at 6.30 pm the First
Communion class and their parents will pray the
rosary in Gallivan Hall.

Confirmation Retreat

Students in the Confirmation Classes will have a
retreat on Friday 26 October from 5.30 — 10.30 pm in
Gallivan Hall. All students must attend.

Daily Mass Readings

For the daily Mass readings,
visit http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/

Welcome Newcomers

We welcome the following new members to our parish family:
Mr Michael Dorosh and Mr & Mrs Michael Reisinger.

Prayer Chain Ministry

St Mary’s Prayer Chain is a network of parishioners who receive
prayer requests by telephone and then pray for those requests.
Please call the office at 864.271.8422, ext. 127 to submit your
requests. Information received will be kept confidential.

Caritas Counseling Services, LLC

Counseling services are available at St Mary’s. Contact
Dorothy Whalen by phone at 679.4122 or by email at
dorothy.whalen@stmarysgvl.org.

Pillars of Christ

Pillars of Christ is a men’s ministry led by a group of St. Mary’s
men who are on fire with the love of Christ and His Church. The
group meets on Friday mornings from 6.15-8.00 am for prayer
in the church and then in Sacred Heart Hall for study. For more
information, contact Deacon John Heuser at 864.679.4113 or
john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org.

Bulletin Submissions

The deadline for items is 12 days prior to the bulletin
date. To submit items for the e-bulletin, contact Lisa at
lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org.

St Mary’s Council of Catholic Women
Sewing Ministry

The ladies will meet on 16 & 23 October from 10.00 am -
12.00 pm at the Sew Creative Sewing Studio, 1901-B Laurens
Rd., Greenville. They will be working on making pillowcase
dresses to send to a Catholic orphanage in Haiti along with
the original pillowcases for the Greenville Children’s Hospital.
Bring a pair of sharp scissors or a rotary cutter. If you don’t
like to sew there are many other ways to help including cutting
and ironing. Please join us! Contact Rita Brown for questions
as 864.420.5286 or ritamb@aol.com.
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st mary’'s catholic school

TRADITION VIRTUE ’3?(‘ EXCELLENCE

Open House
5-9 November

. ¥ National Blue
Call to schedule your school tour: 864.679.4117 > Ribbon School

101 Hampton Avenue, Greenville, SC 29601 4 smsgvl.org
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GGREENVILLE DEANERY &
OTHER NEWS

‘PERPETUAL
fUCHARISTIC ﬂDORATION
St Mary Magdalene

A key card is required to enter the chapel. If you would
like to sign up as an adorer or regular visitor, or just visit
for the day, please come to the St Mary Magdalene parish
office Monday - Friday, between 9.00 am and 3.30 pm.

Prince of Peace

Come to me, all you who labor and are burdened, and I
will give you rest. (Matthew 11.28) Contact Lisa Buss at
adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org or 864.508.7123.

Urgent needs:
Wednesday 11 pm Saturday 4 pm
Co-adorer needs:
Sunday 11 am

Diocese of Charleston Retreat
for Young Adults

9-11 November: Footsteps of Paul Fall Retreat with Doug
Tooke at Diakonia Retreat Center in Salem, SC. Private
Room ($145) / Shared Room ($80). More information and
registration at CatholicYoungAdultsofSC.com.

@ Mﬂmjm @ nace.

PRESENTS

5TH ANNUAL

1
sawsay VM others' Conference
Nov. 3,2018
8am - 4pm ) ) ! o
Experience renewal in your vocation through inspiring talks, fellow-
St. Ann ship, prayer, Benediction, and Holy Mass. Our hope is that this one-

Catholic Church
Charlotte, NC

day retreat will leave you feeling refreshed while you grow closer to
Our Lord alongside other Catholic mothers.

KEYNOTE SPEAKER

Carrie Gress
Best-Selling Author, Doctor of Philosophy and Mom

Carrie Gress, a homeschooling mother of four, has a doctorate in
philosophy from the Catholic University of America. She is the editor
at Helena Daily, a faculty member at Pontifex University and a
member of the International Marian Association.

She is a regular blogger at The National Catholic Register and My
Favorite Catholic Things. She has authored several books, including

a best-seller, The Marian Option and most recently, Marian Conse-
cration for Children.

More information about Carrie can be found on her web site at
CarrieGress.com

) Also speaking will be Fr. Matthew Kauth, professor at Belmont Abbey College,
and rector of St. Joseph’s College Seminary in Charlotte, NC.

The first 100 registrants will receive a
“swag bag” of donated gifts! (over $40 value)

Lunch will be provided. Infants are welcome,
although childcare will not be available.

Register early. Seats will sell out!
Registration Deadline: Oct 27

Register at: MotheringWithGrace.org/register

Pro-Life Events

40 Days for Life
26 September - 4 November

Here’s how to take part in 40 Days for Life in our community:
* Vigil location: Public right-of-way, Greenville Women’s
Clinic, 1142 Grove Rd., Greenville, SC
* Vigil hours: 8 am to 8 pm, daily
Please sign up online to represent St. Mary’s for the
record: Go to www.40daysforlife.com/greenville
Click on: “SIGN UP FOR VIGIL HOURS”
St. Mary’s day: Tuesday
* Local contact: Judy Masterson (864.506.0964)
* Follow us on Facebook: 40DaysGreenville

Candlelight Vigil
18 October at 7.00 pm

Praying the rosary in different languages. Cam Nguyen
will provide accordion accompaniment and Gary and Mary
d’Entremont will lead the singing. Parking is at Grove Road
Baptist Church.

Closing Celebration
3 November at 9.30 am

Guest Speaker: Representative from St Clare’s Home will
provide the latest update. Prayer Warriors will share their
testimonies from the current campaign. Parking is at Grove
Road Baptist Church.
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Father Jay Scott Newman, VF
Pastor of St Mary’s Church
pastor@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

Father Jonathan Duncan

Assisting Priests

Chaplain to St Joseph’s Catholic School

fatherduncan@stmarysgvl.org
817.475.6909

Deacon Nestor Acosta
nestor.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4118

Deacon Clark Brittain
clark.brittain@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4120

Deacon Diego Ferro
diego.ferro@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4112

Deacon Alex Garvey
alex.garvey(@stmarysgvl.org
864.255.1096

Vickie Acosta

Executive Assistant to the Pastor
vickie.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

Jennifer Anderson

Permanent Deacons

Staff

Director of Finance and Human Resources

jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4102

Arlen Clarke

Choirmaster
arlen.clarke@stmarysgvl.org
864.901.1250

Jaime Escobar

Director of Facilities
jaime.escobar@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4107

Joann Miller

Director of Religious Education
joann.miller@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4110

Father Francisco Cruz
Parochial Vicar
fathercruz@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4116

Father Bartholomew Leon
Administrator of St Rafka Church
fatherbart@stmarysgvl.org
864.469.9119

Deacon John Heuser
john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4113

Deacon Joe Sanfilippo
joe.sanfilippo@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4119

Deacon George Tierney
george.tierney@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4115

Deacon Tom Whalen
thomas.whalen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4108

Timothy Nielsen

Director of Christian Formation
timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4114

Chris Ortiz

Director of Youth Ministry
chris.ortiz@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4111

Pat Perkins

Director of Administration
pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4109

David Rhyne

Organist
david.rhyne@stmarysgvl.org
864.270.4689

Lisa Watkins
Director of Communications

lisa.watkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4105
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